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	Comments


Direct Energy has concerns related to the addition of the proposed requirement for Combined Cycle Generation Resources (CCGR) to submit real-time telemetry data High Sustainable Limit information for the train and the individual components of the resource.  Direct Energy supports comments filed by Calpine on April 8, 2013 which alter the original proposal to telemeter the HSL for the current operating configuration for the Combined Cycle Generation Resource as well as the NFRC, the Non-Frequency Responsive Capability currently available and included in the HSL of the combined-cycle unit’s current configuration.

Direct Energy asserts that the impact on the grid related to Primary Frequency Response is on the train level, and not on the individual component level, and therefore telemetry should be specifically on the train level.  In addition, Direct Energy also believes that various configurations of individual components and a number of variables that can effect each component within a Combined Cycle Generation Resource may make it onerous to telemeter the desired information every four seconds and in the end be less accurate than the Calpine proposal.

Potential Variables include:
1. Ambient temperature

2. Humidity

3. Compressor cleanliness

4. Inlet filter cleanliness

5. Condenser backpressure

6. Auxiliary load being supplied from each gas turbine generator (large motors)

7. Steam turbine variability is proportional with gas turbine output so each of the above could affect the STG on a smaller scale.

Direct Energy believes that if the primary purpose of this NPRR is to give ERCOT the ability to quickly assess which plants are at their limits and therefore not required to provide primary frequency response, the inaccuracies from this data transfer will complicate that assessment further rather than simplify it.  

In addition, Direct Energy and other CCGR owners would incur unnecessary costs in transferring this additional data.  Because of the variables mentioned, the calculation would need to come from the distributed control system at each plant rather than in the centrally located QSE generation management system which would be needed for the Calpine proposal.   

Requirements spelled out in the proposed BAL-001-TRE-1 Primary Frequency Response in the ERCOT Region, indicates that compliance is through evaluation of the combined cycle facility and not disaggregated by unit.  Telemetry to ERCOT should be consistent with the Texas Reliability Entity requirements.

	Revised Cover Page Language


None.

	Revised Proposed Protocol Language


None.
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